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INT. DINING AREA - MORNING

A LARGE GROUP of children stand and sit.

A HAT sits on a table MOANING and SCRUNCHING its mouth.

WOMAN lifts hat, calls boys name, walks up.

BOY
(confused)

Why am I so cold all of a sudden?

HAT
SHIVERIN!

WOMAN
How do you know, you didn’t even...

HAT
He feels the path he’s going 
towards.

Boy walks off uncontrollably SHAKING.

A GROUP of boys sit, SHAKING just like him.

BOY 2
Why on earth did they have to call 
this group Shiverin?

BOY 3 across other table dumbfounded.

BOY 3
Those low temperatures really help 
numb the brain, huh?

Boy 2 SHIVERS more confused.

BOY 3 (CONT’D)
WOW!

GIRL called up, woman puts hat on her.

GIRL
Put me in any group, I ain’t scared 
of nobody.

HAT
HUFF N’ PUFF!

A GROUP SHOUTS and YELLS from outside the dining area.

Girl rushes towards them.



GIRL
I’d stay, but ...

(pauses)
I can’t ... I ain’t scared of 
anyone of you!

She rushes off as quickly as she says that.

Boy sits SHIVERING.

BOY
Why doesn’t Huff n’ puff ever come 
in and join everyone else?

Shiverin SHIVERS more.

RANDOM BOY
They all just throw temper tantrums 
and say crap then rush off ... you 
know.

Puffs chest out.

RANDOM BOY (CONT’D)
Huff N’ Puff ... they’ll huff and 
they’ll puff and then nothing.

RANDOM HUFF N’ PUFF (O.S.)
You are lucky we aren’t in there!

Random boy looks at Shiverin like told you.

BOY
I’m so cold.

Woman picks up hat, calls GIRL 2’s name, she walks up.

Girl 2 sits; Hat goes on.

HAT
Hmmmm, interesting;  you could fit 
in many.

GIRL 2
If you put me with the cold people, 
I will shred you.

HAT
Are you sure?  Your behavior seems 
quite fitting for them.

GIRL 2
Anyone but them.
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SHIVERS thinking about it.

HAT
Okay, if you say so... GRIFFINDOOR! 

She smiles, SIGHS relief.

HAT (CONT’D)
I wouldn’t be so quick to think 
what you are getting into is 
better.

GIRL 2
Why?

HAT
It’s not the Griffindoor you are 
thinking of;  there is a large 
Griffin protecting the door, and 
won’t let you in.  You must sleep 
in the hallway ... GRIFFINDOOR!

GIRL 2
What?!?!

LOUD GRIFFIN ECHO!

HAT
GRIFFINDOOR!!!

Hat MUMBLES incoherently making mouth noises.

WOMAN
(looks at hat)

There is no one to come up with 
anything for right now, why are you 
making noises like you are 
thinking?

HAT
I’m trying to get something out of 
my teeth and it won’t come out.

Girl 2 walks over to Griffindoor. 

All uncomfortably stretch.  

She sits unhappily.

Woman lovingly looks at all those around.

WOMAN
The sacrifices we make at times to 
do and help the ones we love.
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Hat’s mouth NOISES INCREASE.

WOMAN (CONT’D)
Want me to pick it?

Shows wand.

HAT
YES!
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